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An open letter to the President
DearDrBirleyThe Royal College of Psychiatrists' Autumn Quar
terly Meeting includes Psychiatry in the Private Sec
tor, a session which seems out of place in a scientific
meeting.

This is not simply a question of the merits or other
wise of private sector psychiatric practice. Also, it is
clear that private practice is a subject which could be
discussed in an objective and balanced manner. The
point is whether or not this particular session should
be given by implication academic status equivalent to
the other session topics, such as psychiatric genetics

or community care, since the individual speakers are
all representatives or employees of private health
firms and include some whose job it is to promote
private practice.

The decision to include this session risks lowering
the academic standing of the meeting as a whole and
bringing the Royal College into disrepute. The Col
legewould be better to follow-up its previous support
for an improved NHS, the only option for the vast
majority of our patients.
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Dr Birley replies
Dear Dr Appleby

Thank you for the letter of 17October from your
self and your colleagues.

Private care is a legitimate business and makes a
contribution to the care of our citizens. The extent of
this contribution, and the effect which this has on the
National Health Service is, of course, a matter of
debate. As to the actual content and standard of the
session, I feel that you are prejudging the occasion. It

is surely better for the speakers to be drawn from
private care when they are describing its activities. The
audience, which I hope will contain a number of your
fellow signatories, will be able to ask questions and
discuss their particular concerns.

Yours sincerely
J. L. T. Birley

President
Royal College of Psychiatrists
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